ORANGE COUNTY GRAND JURY

700 CIVIC CENTER DRIVE WEST ¢ SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA 92701 » 714/834-3320
www.ocgrandjury.org ¢ FAX 714/834-5555

January 18, 2017

The Honorable Steven R. Jones
Mayor of Garden Grove

11222 Acacia Parkway

Garden Grove, CA 92842

Dear Mayor Jones:

We are writing to request that you provide the 2016-2017 Orange County Grand Jury with a report on the progress
made on certain recommendations in the 2015-2016 Grand Jury Report issued May 9, 2016, entitled:

Light Rail: Is Orange County on the Right Track?

The Grand Jury received a response to the above Report from former Mayor Bao Nguyen that noted the following
recommendations to which he agreed, or indicated that further study would be required, and assigned a timeframe
for completion. We would appreciate an update as to progress to date on these items.

R-6: Santa and Garden Grove should create links on their Websites within six months of receipt of this report that
show their efforts to complete the OC Streetcar project and then update these Websites every three months. (R-6)

The recommendation has not yet been implemented, but will be implemented by the City of Garden Grove before
December 31, 2016. The city will work collaboratively with OCTA to ensure consistent information and updates are
provided on the City’s website to maximize public awareness.

Your organization’s response will be included in the official response record for this report. We look forward to
working with you and your staff. Please feel free to contact me at (714) 834-3320 or
grandjurysupport@occourts.org if you have any questions.

Respectfully, —
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Carrie L. Carmody, Ph.D.
Foreperson

2016-2017 Orange County Grand Jury
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